From: Buckman, Michael@Waterboards

To: stpage@avispmail.com; Prager. John@Waterboards

Cc: Farwell Jensen, Jane@Waterboards; Mona, Ernie@Waterboards; Weaver, Lily@Waterboards
Subject: Re: Hearing Schedule February 13, 2017

Date: Thursday, January 19, 2017 4:46:12 PM

Gentlemen:

The purpose of this email is to clarify the scope of the hearing scheduled to
commence on February 13, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. in the Byron Sher Auditorium. On
November 28, 2016, the Office of Enforcement issued two enforcement actions
against Deridere Aper Vinea, L.P. The Administrative Civil Liability Complaints
alleged failure to file an annual water use report for 1) License 10708 (Application
A021235) and 2) Permit 21219 (Application AO30815). We received your timely filed
request for a hearing and have determined that it is sufficient for both water rights.
The State Water Board has received both parties notice of intent to appear (NOI)
forms.

On January 4, 2017, the State Water Board issued a Notice of Public Hearing for
February 13, 2017, on the Administrative Civil Liability Complaint for failure to file an
annual water use report for License 10708 (Application A021235). The State Water
Board will issue a Revised Notice of Public Hearing to clarify that the February 13
hearing will be to receive evidence relevant to both Administrative Civil Liability
Complaint actions for License 10708 and Permit 21219.

In the alternative, Deridere Aper Vinea, L.P. may request that the hearing be
rescheduled. A request to reschedule the hearing may be filed at any time before
noon on Friday, January 27, 2017.

The State Water Board will interpret the existing, filed NOI forms to apply to both
Administrative Civil Liability Complaint actions. If you would like, you are welcome to
submit a revised NOI form by noon on Friday, January 27, 2017.

If you have any questions please contact me.

Sincerely,

Michael Buckman
Hearings Unit Chief, Division of Water Rights
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